[image: image1.wmf]
To:
   Sharon Summers, NADE President

   NADE Board of Directors

From:
   Jeff Price, Past President
Subject:  Mid-Year Report

Date:
   February 25, 2016
This has been an exciting year to be a member of NADE’s Board of Directors.  The 2015-2016 year has seen much activity, not the least of which was SSA’s renewal in September of Single Decision-Maker Authority, only to see Congress strike SDM authority from the federal budget a month later as a sacrificial lamb offered up as means to save the Disability Trust Fund from insolvency.  There has been much activity during the first six months of this year, requiring NADE to rise to the forefront of the action and reminding all of us that service on the NADE Board is an honor for those who serve but also a call to service from our colleagues and fellow NADE members.  Service on the NADE Board encompasses enormous responsibilities and I am privileged to serve with others who show an equal commitment to answering the call to service.

Since the conclusion of NADE’s National Training Conference in Portland, Oregon in August of 2015, I have sought to fulfill the duties and responsibilities inherent in the commitment to serve as NADE’s Past President.  Toward that end, I have performed a myriad of tasks, including:  
1. Assist the NADE President in the discharge of business and personnel issues affecting the Association.  This includes assistance in the preparation of correspondence on behalf of NADE and providing review and comment on draft reports and NADE publications.  I have been a participant on the quarterly conference calls between NADE Officers and SSA officials, sharing ideas and engaging in discussions of topics of mutual interest.  
2. Assist other Members of the NADE Board of Directors and Committee Chairpersons.  During the months that have elapsed since the conclusion of the 2015 national training conference, I have provided assistance in addressing their questions and offering input and ideas into the development of operational procedures for NADE and defining the expectations for the respective roles of various Board Members and Committee Chairs.  

3. Act as the NADE Board’s Liaison with the Colorado NADE Chapter, the official host for the upcoming 2016 NADE National Training Conference.  I am confident the plans for the 2016 conference will ensure it ranks among NADE’s best conferences ever!
4. Assist in efforts to ensure NADE continually moves forth on a path that will ensure the structural integrity and organizational strength and viability of our Association.  NADE is an Association of many members, each committed to ensuring the organization remains viable as a professional association, one that can speak for them.  The NADE Board is the entity entrusted with the responsibility of ensuring the voice of our members is heard. 
No one cares how much you know until they know how much you care.  Thank you.
�EMBED Unknown���
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